Michael McCarron
Tom Flaherty <tomflhrt39@gmail.com>
Thursday, September 27, 2018 9:19 AM
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To: Michael McCarron
Subject: minutes of latest p+r meetings

p+r meeting minutes 9/11/18 town office bldg
a. in attendance: full p+r board, wendy willis, lisa maduzia, cindy foote, john+tara gregorio

b. discussed action cove gift from greater newburyport family council;
we will be meeting with a consultant from "pbdplayground’ to discuss options
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¢. pipe stave baseball field: possible 'home field' for the pentucket sub-varsity & =

baseball teams as the new school has no possible space for a baseball field & o
(possible purchase of 'front' property might change this field need) ,:,U
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d. dunn project discussion:

- chase st residents are very worried about traffic issues (that are already 'bad’ )
- equestrian frail along east side of fields 5-7 need to be cleared;

- porta pottie also a problem
- focus needs to be on 'shared use' of the dunn property

{14 minutes already submitted

ptr meeting minutes 7/17/18 town office bldg
a. in attendance: full board, lisa maduzia

b. update on GNFC gift meeting with PBDPlaygrounds

¢. update on pipe stave p+r parking expansion proposal:
committee formed and led by TM angus jennings;

will report quickly after two meetings

d. jack foley explained growth and popularity of flag football program;
jesse ciconne is new flag director, replacing jack, who leads the WNYL

e. dunn project discussion
-phase 1 minimum: field and parking

- prass vs turf

- dog park
-upper dunn field parking
-awareness of multi-use features of dunn property

ptr meeting minutes 5/16/18 town office bldg
1



'a. in attendance: full board

b. Wentworth 'capstone' study
. group focused on 'their’ specialties rather than our needs;
) study ( free+no cost to wn ) has ended with wentworth graduation

¢. tom's proposal to expand pipe stave parking and create a circular road
for equesirian use
-will be presented to BoS
-bill asked that the proposal be resolved before dunn proposal is presented

d. dunn project details
- compare our proposal with Boxford's new field
- jack announced that the deadline for the PARC grant is july 18 (three months )

mike

need these minutes to be received by the town(you) before our meeting next tuesday
which is our public forum for the dunn cap request; meeting will be ‘interesting’

thank you

tom
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